
Sherando High School
Band Boosters General Membership
Meeting Minutes For Nov. 1, 2023

● Call to order and welcome - 7:03 p.m. (Adam Stein)

Attendance

President Adam Stein x

Vice President Phil Benson x

Secretary Stephanie Mangino x

Treasurer Danielle Jones x

Communications Ciara Ray x

Logistics Chris Kilkus x

Volunteer Coordinator Melissa Cotton x

Advancement Noelle Callas x

Uniforms Catherine Dodrill x

Member-at-Large Susan Gill

Band Director Joel Cosner x

Color Guard Instructor Kayla Wright x

Percussion Instructor Scott Kittrell

Band Instructional
Assistant

Sam Kilkus x

● Treasurer Report - Danielle Jones (see attached information)
o Safe Halloween made approximately $2,800
o Just finished paying part of the instructors’ fees, and the boosters are roughly $7,000 in the

black. We have approximately 90 students that haven’t paid band fees. Communications will go
out to parents about this. Expenses that are covered by these band fees include instrument
repairs, uniforms, etc… Danielle asked the student leadership present to remind students about
the payments, too. Joel Cosner noted that out of everyone in the state championships finals
round, many of those schools usually require $500-$1,000 yearly for marching fees. A $150
band fee total ($120 boosters/$30 for school), is extremely good “mileage for the money.”
Danielle also noted that there are payment options, like $20/week for 6 weeks to pay the fees in
full, and scholarship options are available, too.

● Old Business / Committee Updates



o Column Wrap - Alena Frazier said she will bring it up with student leadership.
o Advancement Update - Noelle Callas

▪ Krispy Kreme orders are being taken from 10/18 - 11/2 - Delivery on 11/11. Band
members will come with parents to pick up orders.

▪ GotSneakers fundraiser is being extended to run from 10/23 to 11/10. Drop boxes will be
at local schools and a few businesses. Any old athletic shoes will be accepted, and the
boosters will make money for every donated pair. Got Sneakers prefers shoes that are in
good condition.

▪ Newtown Printing - a percentage of sales for printing services in Dec. 2023 will be
donated to the band.

▪ Chipotle Spirit Night - 1/14/2024 4-8 p.m.
▪ 5 Star Auto Spa fundraiser - March 2024

o Golf Tournament Update - Guy Curtis
▪ The committee overseeing this met on 10/18. Shenandoah Valley Golf Club has moved

the tournament to the main clubhouse, which is great, considering that we hope to use
that venue for a concert after. This means the tournament can also accept more teams.
A teaser ad is going out to potential sponsors, and there’s a teaser website, too. If you
know of someone who would like to sponsor, please let him/Noelle know. The next
committee meeting, which is open to all, will be held at 6 p.m. Nov. 29, in the Sherando
High School band room. The main focus right now is securing sponsorships. Guy
reminded all that the tournament will begin at noon on May 24, 2024. Play will conclude
by about 6, and the hope is to have a live band that will perform afterward, with the
entire event wrapping up by about 9 p.m. May 24 - noon start. It’s a Friday. Conclude
golf around 6, then have a live band, and have the whole event wrap up by about 9 p.m.
Sponsorships can be for the whole tournament (title sponsor) or for lunch, dinner, holes,
etc. If we get a title sponsor, Noelle Callas said it will also receive top-tier sponsorship
benefits for the 2024 marching season.

▪ It was then moved to send further discussion about sponsorship/fundraising ideas to the
advancement committee

● New Business
o 2024 Sherando Showcase Committee Callout - Kayla Wright

▪ The event committee will have its first meeting on Tuesday, Nov. 14 at 6:30 p.m. at
Sherando High School band room. The AIA coordinator will attend to offer an overview
of how such events work, and subcommittees will be discussed. It is hoped that even
more local guard/percussion groups will compete at the showcase this year. The
competition will be held on March 9, 2024.

o Amazon Wishlist Callout - https://www.sherandoband.org/wishlist/ - Adam Stein
▪ Adam said a huge thank you to all who have ordered from the new list. While many

needs have been met already, some more assistance is required to fulfill the remaining
needs for our indoor season and for the 2024 Sherando Showcase in March.

● Important Dates - They’re all on the band website calendar.
o 11/01 - Indoor Season Auditions - Winter Guard and Percussion
o 11/02 - Krispy Kreme Orders Due
o 11/03 - Home Football Game
o 11/10 - Final collection for the sneaker drive.
o 11/13 - RaiseRight Orders Due
o 11/27 - RaiseRight Orders Due
o 11/27 - Winchester Holiday Parade (tentative date)
o Winter Guard and Indoor Percussion

https://www.sherandoband.org/wishlist/


▪ See the online band calendar to stay up to date on rehearsals and day camps.

● Percussion Director Report - nothing to report
● Guard Director Report - Kayla Wright - She said she was in the midst of guard auditions, planned to

start writing the winter guard drill this weekend, and was also focused on fundraising for the indoor
season.

● Band Director Report - Joel Cosner. He said he was also in audition extravaganza mode this week. He
called the marching season really, really successful and noted that the band received its seventh
straight year of unanimous superior ratings at the Virginia Band and Orchestra Directors Association
(VBODA) Marching Assessment., which is no small feat. “We’re doing some really awesome things
here together.” He said he thinks the Virginia Marching Band Cooperative (VMBC) state championships
experience (Oct. 28/Sherando made the finals in its first-ever time competing in this contest) was eye
opening to all, including him. He said it’s fun when you’re mixing it up with all the best groups, and it
was both a great learning experience and wonderful to watch so many other bands.
Adjournment - 7:30 p.m.
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